REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 27, 2017

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on November 27, 2017.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Gilbert, J. Merrill, City B. Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by J. Gilbert that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	21
	11/27/17
	$141,203.11

	Sewer Claims on
	21
	          11/27/17
	$6,122.54

	P&L Claims on
	21
	11/27/17
	$152,327.15

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             21
	11/27/17
	$2,130.00


Capital Claims on                                  21                          11/27/17                                   $928.91
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
SET PUBLIC HEARING 2018 CITY BUDGET

The Commission was finalizing the proposed 2018 City Budget. They are going to hold a budget workshop immediately after the meeting.  A motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill to set a public hearing for December 11, 2017 at 7:15pm for the purpose of adopting the 2018 City Budget.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

NYS AUDIT REPORT

M. Holmes reported that he has the draft audit report from New York State for 2016 through March 31, 2017.  The City needs to respond within 30 day and then the audit will become public. Additionally the city will have 60 days from that time to implement any changes they see necessary based on the audit comments.  There were two comments and neither were very significant or alarming.

Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by P. Hubbard to adjourn.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

